Synopsis of:
Tipton County Drainage Board: 

Monday, April 17, 2017 at 12:30 pm

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Manier, Jim Mullins, Gerald Shuck, Jason Henderson, Heather Terry
OTHERS PRESENT: Vicky Boyd, Janet Stacy, Morris Stillabower 

Matt Cline
CALL MEETING TO ORDER: President Jim Mullins called the meeting to order.

There were no modifications to the agenda.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Gerald Shuck made a motion to accept the March 20, 2017 meeting minutes as presented.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  Mark Manier asked Jason for the status of ADI’s progress.  Jason gave a synopsis of the situation to bring the board up to speed. Jason stated this project is finished now.  He added that there will be some additional work done up stream from Randy Alderson to aid the situation.  The surveyor’s office will continue to monitor this situation.  
OLD BUSINESS: JM Bennett Update:  Heather reported that H&M Farm Drainage is aware of a few final things to finish the project: seeding, leveling, & riprap.  The weather has not been a friend. 
Advisory Council:  Jason reported that the Advisory Council is in place and their first meeting is May 9.  Jason has been in contact with each of them and reserved the meeting room.  This group will meet quarterly. 
Hutcherson / Joint Board:  Jason reported that he will draft the letters this month to the adjoining drainage boards.  Jason presented the board with the procedure for the process for putting this joint board into place. This process will require a public hearing.  The TCDB budget does allow for legal council.  Jason will prepare a letter and have it reviewed by legal council and mail them.  
RPI Update:  Jason reported that the Tipton City Utilities had already taken care of this issue utilizing their storm water utility fee funds, of which RPI pays into. The city utilities are going to redo the entire side ditch structure to change the water flow to the south and go across to the Solid Waste facility. 
SURVEYOR REPORT: Jason mentioned that Greg Ressler has been contacted about a good spray mixture.  He will discuss this with the advisory council and the office will continue to work on a spray process. He also reminded the board that some meetings would be longer, especially when we have public hearings.

CLAIMS:  Heather presented claims to the board totaling $15,737.79.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to approve the claims as presented.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 
PUBLIC:  Morris Stillabower asked President Mullins when he was going to visit his property.  Jim responded that he had been in the area a looked a few weeks ago.  Jim told Mr. Stillabower that he will visit if Morris would like him to, but the board does not intend to make any changes until INDOT presents us with more details.  Morris states there is about 300 feet that he cannot maintain due to it’s condition.  He would like the tile extended about 200 feet to the north of the newer open section.  Mr. Stillabower says it unacceptable at this time and would like some work done this summer. Jason stated he would get with INDOT by the next meeting and try to push the state for some design or plan details.  President Mullins mentioned he had received a call from Kip Bergman threatening law suits if certain changes were made. Jason stated he can reassure Morris that the drainage will be better all the way around once the state is finished and then we can finish ours.  The work we have done to this point has been beneficial. 

Mr. Stillabower feels he has not been given due-process. 
ADJOURNMENT: Gerald Shuck made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed.  
The next meeting will be Tuesday, May 30, 2017 at 12:30pm in the Tipton County Courthouse. 
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The above minutes were approved at a regular meeting of the Tipton County Drainage Board.  The signatures were intentionally omitted to preserve privacy.  Signed copies are available in the Tipton County Surveyor’s Office, 1st floor of the Tipton County Courthouse.
